
 FHSC AGM - Held at Kinburn Community Centre, January 20, 2019 

Treasurer’s Report 

Copies of the following financial reports covering the 2018 calendar year have been distributed: 

● Balance Sheet 

● Operating Statement Summary 

● Tournament Summary 

● Budget for 2019 

Bank Account 

● Bank balance was $20,688.15 at the start of the year. 

● Bank balance was $20,005.39 at the end of the year with outstanding liabilities of $898.38 

● Petty cash was $317.90 at the end of the year.  

Reserve Fund 

● The reserve fund is invested in GICs. 

● The fund total was $22,877.62 at the start of the year. 

● The fund total was $23,163.66 at the end of the year. 

Financial History 

Highlights the continued stabilization of the club's finances over the years: 

 



Operating Statement 

Total revenue was $22,936 while total expenses were $22,062 (includes depreciation of fixed assets and interest). 

This has resulted in a small gain of $874.  

The annual tournament returned a profit of $1,751 versus last years profit off $2,148 due to a lower number of 

registered teams. No expense categories deviated significantly from the budget with the exception of previous years 

30th anniversary party. 

Registration Fees 

● In 2018 all members paid their registration fee by INTERAC transfer. 

Accountants 

● Summary of the accounts and the corporate tax return for 2017 were prepared by Bradley & Associates. The 

accounts agreed with the ones presented by the Treasurer at the AGM for 2018. 

Proposal: Budget for 2019 

● The budget assumes that the same number of players register, the tournament will be held and it will 

generate the same profit as last year. 

● Due to an increase in the rental of the Kinburn field (up from $300 for the season to perhaps $1100) and 

payment of storage for 2019 – the storage for 2018 was largely paid in 2017 – a slight deficit is expected. 

● The Board are recommending we keep the tournament entry fee at $325. 

● The Board are recommending no increases in the registration fees: $200/$165/$70/$30. 

 Proposal: Accountants 

● Bradley & Associates will be asked to prepare our 2018 accounts (Notice To Reader rather than audited) and 

to complete the corporate tax return for the federal government. 

 

 


